

George McDonic Chairman The Stonehenge Alliance From the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State Jesse Norman MP

Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Tel: 0300 330 3000 E-Mail: jesse.norman@dft.gsi.gov.uk

Web site: www.gov.uk/dft

1 7 AUG 2017

Dear George

Thank you for your letter of 27 July to Chris Grayling, expressing your concerns over Stonehenge and the A303 proposals. I am replying as the Minister responsible for this issue.

Please be assured that the recommendations made by UNESCO and ICOMOS are being taken into consideration in shaping the scheme's development.

The Government welcomes the recommendation for ongoing consultation and discussion with UNESCO and its advisory bodies, and is committed to ensuring that they can continue to provide valuable insight as the scheme develops.

I am confident that the statutory process for the scheme will provide ample opportunity for the views of all interested parties to be taken into account.

PJESSE NORMAN